
 

The Board of Health  

June 21, 2017 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Members present: Celia Hartigan, Robert J. Barrell, and N. Alan Harris 

Members absent: Beverly Salate 

Also present: Phil Leger (Chief of Environmental Health and Response), Mike Mendez 

(Regional Public Health Specialist), Kevin McCormick (owner Finder’s Pub) Myles Leo 

(Public Health Prevention Specialist) Cassandra Andersen (Manager of Strategic 

Partnerships) 

Chairman Barrell convened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Administrative Hearing (Finder’s Pub): Kevin McCormick (Finder’s Pub Owner) was 

requested to come before the Board of Health in regards to non-compliant violations within 

the inspection reports from July 18, 2016, August 4, 2016, September 9, 2016, November 9, 

2016, February 15, 2017, May 10, 2017, and June 20, 2017; as well as the history with the 

high number of serious and repeated violations of Chapter X of the State Sanitary Code 105 

CMR 590.000.  After discussion of the violations listed in the inspectional report as well as 

a history of repeated violations, Finder’s Pub has agreed to following corrective actions by 

August 1, 2017. 

CMRPHA Updates: China Express changed their name to Miku, as well as changed their 

menu.  They have been approved and got OK to open.  Tattoo regulations were corrected 

and approved, they will be put into effect as of August 1, 2017.  Blighting regulations in 

regards to abandoned properties where lawns and property itself not being maintained.  A 

by-law would need to be created at a town meeting.     

Opioid Event: Myles Leo (Public Health Prevention Specialist) shared ideas of how to host 

another Opioid Event. He stated that working with the community and local law 

enforcement is very beneficial.  Including schools, churches and parents.   

Pay Bills: Bills were reviewed and approved for payment. 

8 Heritage Lane: A septic design repair was presented to the Board of Health for 8 

Heritage Lane. Upon review, it was recommended that revisions be made the designer, 

before the board could approve anything. 



With no further business to discuss before the Board, a motion was made to adjourn by Ms. 

Hartigan and seconded by Mrs. Salate, it was voted all in favor to adjourn at 8:58 p.m. 

 

__________________________________                               ___________________________ 

Robert J. Barrell, MPA, Chairman             N. Alan Harris, MD, Vice Chairman 

 

__________________________________                              ____________________________ 

Beverly A. Salate, RN, BSN                         Celia F. Hartigan, RN, MPH 

 


